
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Green Gold Reflection 
Last Wednesday, we welcomed visitors from the Enviro Schools 
network who helped us with our Green Gold reflection.  Children 
shared the learning they had been doing in class and also 
showed the visitors special projects around the school.  I am 
delighted to report that the decision was made for Bayswater 
School to retain its Green Gold status.  A group will be attending 
a ceremony at Western Springs College to receive our certificate 
on Thursday.   
 

The photgraphs show the children proudly presenting the various 
projects they have worked on during the year.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Papatūānuku the land, Mother Earth 

30th October 2018    

 Dates to Remember School Roll 241 

Wednesday 31st October Halloween Craft in Library during lunch break. 

Friday  2nd November Last day for Scholastic Book orders. 

Friday 2nd November  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Friday 2nd November Senior Kapa Haka performance during assembly.  All welcome. 

Monday 5th November Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 5th November Subway orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 6th November Library Craft during the lunch break 

Tuesday  13th November Bayswater School Athletics. 

Tuesday 20th November Road Patrollers Rainbows End Trip 

Friday 23rd November Onepoto Cultural Festival 

Wednesday 5th December Peninsula Athletics (save day Friday 7th December). 

Friday 14th December Prizegiving Assembly 

Tuesday 18th December Last day of School for 2018 

Tuesday  5th February  Interview Day – First day of school for 2019. 

 



Big Kiwi Lunch 
Thank you to everyone who came along to the Big Lunch on Tuesday the week before last.  The meal, cottage pie with kumara 
mash, was delicious and some of our kids even featured on Seven Sharp’s coverage of World Food Day.  For more information, 
go to: https://eatrightbebright.org.nz/ 
 

Community Events 
There were lots of exciting things happening in the area over the long weekend.  Beautifying 
Belmont event took place on Saturday and included constructing new planter boxes and 
events for the children.  Later the same day, there was a welcome for the return of the 
godwits.  Both events were attended by Bayswater families.    
 

Pictured are Alice McLuckie and her Mum Annemarie.  
 

Message from Belmont Zero Waste 
Belmont Zero Waste is currently working on a project creating fabric tote bags that will be 
available for free at Belmont shops.  Katja from Katelyn & Co has designed a 'Belmont Zero 
Waste' logo that will be put onto the bags.  
 

They are looking for local volunteers with basic sewing skills and a sewing machine. 
The fabric is already cut and printed and comes with a sample bag, so up to 10 bags would 
be easy to make in about three hours. If this is something you would like to be involved in 
please contact Katja on 027 671 9091.  Material for bags can be delivered to your home or 
be picked up at 'Katelyn & Co'. 
 

If you have any fabric, old sheets or old clothing that could be cut up and made into bags 
please get in touch with Katja or pop into Katelyn & Co. 
 

Facebook Pages 
Did you know that the school and the Parent Group  
both have facebook pages?  Both contain useful  
information about upcoming events and also photos  
of goings on at school!  You may find the facebook pages a conveninet way of keeping up to date with what is happening.    
 

Yummy Fruit 
Another fantastic result for the Yummy Apple sticker promotion: we have $783 to spend on sports equipment. 
Thank you to everyone that made this possible.  We collect stickers all year around, so if you need another 
collection sheet please collect one from the office (there’s a box of sheets on the floor outside my office) or the 
school & Parent Group Facebook page.  
 

A huge thank you goes to Amanda Hoskings, who organises all of this for our school. 
 

Where did our Haka come from? 
You may be aware that our senior kapa haka group has been working for some months on a new haka, Kura-Waka, written 
especially for our school by one of our Dads, Temuera Hall.  On Thursday 8th November we will be meeting in Room 9 at 
6:00pm.  The children will perform the new haka, Danny Watson will tell some of the stories it relates to and we will share kai.  If 
you would like to come, simply turn up with a plate of food to share.  It will be an entertaining evening so bring the family along 
to join us.  
 

Take the Switch to Water challenge to win a visit from Olympian Eliza McCartney!  
With about 20,000 children taking the challenge last year, the popular Switch to Water challenge is back!   
 

The impact of sugary drinks has attracted a lot of recent media attention, with over 36,000 New Zealand children having teeth 
extracted last year, and thousands requiring teeth extractions at hospitals under general anesthetic.  
 

The devastating impact of sugary drinks is believed to play a role in these tragic numbers. 
   

Eliza is proud to once again be the face of this popular campaign and believes that drinking water is key to a healthy lifestyle.  
It’s time to get involved. Take up the “Switch to Water” challenge! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Real Estate Competition 
Last Friday, we were joined in assembly by Peter Vollebregt of Premium Real Estate.  
Peter is a long time friend and supporter of Bayswater School, generously sponsoring 

many of our events.  On this occasion, Peter agreed to judge a writing competition oganised by Anne (student teacher in 
Dianne’s class). Peter not only helped to judge the children’s writing but also provided prizes and has even arranged for some of 
the pieces to be be reproduced in the Devonport Flagstaff!  Many thanks, once again, to Peter for his generosity and 
commitment to our school.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Help 
Parent Help is a non profit organisation supporting parents to build resilient 
and positive whānau. They run a free confidential parenting helpline for 
parents and caregivers. The helpline is available from 9am – 9pm, 7 days a 
week providing advice, support and practical strategies on any parenting 
challenge.  
 

Clothes Share – Tuesday 20th November 
Bridget is organising another wonderful Clothes Share on Tuesday 20th November.   If anyone has unmarked children’s and/or 
adults’ summer clothing they would like to donate to the school, please drop it into the office.  More information to come! 
 

Lindsay Child / Tumuaki Principal 
 
 

HaHaHaHappyppyppyppy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Taenga Durie (6), Laon Seo (5), Leo Hwang (5), Bella Johnstone-Green (8), Jack Mitchell (10),  

Sebastian Fortuin (7), and Paegan Barlow (9) all celebrating birthdays this week.   
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 

 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 19th October for:- 
 

Room 1 Riley demonstrating resilience as you work through some of the social challenges with your peers - you are 
making effective choices - ka pai!   

 Charlie demonstrating personal excellence in building mathematical knowledge - you are persevering with your 
basic facts - tu meke!   

 

Room 2 Lucy  stepping into a Tuakana role in Learning Pathways by helping to design and paint the drains around the 
school. Tu Meke. 

 Isaac  having a positive attitude towards learning and stepping into a Tuakana role to help others. Ka pai! 
 

Room 3 Zeke demonstrating resilience as you adapt to changes and for showing determination to continue being a 
successful learner in Ruma Toru  

 Chalize demonstrating resilience to communicate concerns and work through a process of resolution - you are 
developing maturity in your approach  

 

Room 4 Ellie always being polite, respectful and considerate towards her teacher and classmates. 
 Alice consistently showing respect towards your teacher and classmates by being ready for learning, listening 

and contributing to class discussion. 
 

Room 5 Larel working collaboratively with a buddy to achieve personal excellence in his writing - he whetū koe! 
 Petra demonstrating resilience as a leader when taking on a role that was out of her comfort zone - tūmeke! 
 

Room 6 Willie-Ray working with a buddy to write a speech that has impact. You showed personal excellence. 
 Ruby-Ann the enthusiasm and effort you have shown in athletics. You are trying hard in every event which 

demonstrates personal excellence. 
 

Room 7 Amelia helping new students to take part in athletics.  You were noticed by many adults as you showed them 
what to do. 

 Zoe demonstrating respect towards others and yourself by being aware of our own needs. 
 

Room 8 Elliot enhancing the hauora of others by being a respectful and kind member of the class.   
 Sebastian showing personal excellence by participating and contributing during class and group discussions. 
 

Room 9 Noah settling into school so well and always managing yourself. 
 Thomas settling into school, showing resilience and managing yourself well. 
 Jayin Personal Excellence.  You have been working to your best ability.  Well done! 
 Ena showing resilience.  You have overcome language barriers to try your best.  Ka Pai. 
 Samuel demonstrating Personal Excellence.  What a great start at Bayswater School! 
 Ella showing the Bayswater value of Hauora. Thank you for being a kind friend to new class members. 
 
 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 26th October for:- 
 

Room 1 Ella demonstrating resilience as you persevere in Athletics - keep it up! Ka pai!  
 Cruz demonstrating hauora and respect as you settle into Room 1 - we are lucky to have you - tu meke! 
 

Room 2 Iona stepping up to responsibilities during the Enviro reflection, thank you for your willingness to step into 
multiple roles. Tu meke! 

 Nixon stepping up to responsibilities during the Enviro reflection you showed resilience and confidence when 
navigating our websites. Ka pai! 

 

Room 3 Kevin demonstrating sustained effort in Athletics. You are constantly trying to improve your techniques to be 
more effective - ka pai  

 Fatai demonstrating personal excellence as you strive to improve your techniques in high jump, long jump and 
softball throw - tu meke 

 

Room 4 Sienna demonstrating personal excellence by creating an amazing hand tree art collage.  Ka pai! 
 Ngaire using expression in her voice to deliver an informative, persuasive speech that had the audience 

engaged. Well done! 
 

Room 5 Joshua demonstrating resilience in athletics with his positive attitude and willingness to always give it his best - 
tūmeke! 

 Stella demonstrating all our Bayswater values as she effortlessly adjusts back into life on dry land - he whetū koe! 
 

Room 6 Alice giving helpful and respectful feedback to your classmates about their speeches. 
 Penehe sharing your speech with confidence. You used gestures and movement to engage with your audience. 
 

Room 7 Julian being able to breeze through technical problems and find solutions when working with clay. 
 Layla overcoming initial worries of starting a new school in a new country. 
 

Room 8 Luca demonstrating personal excellence in writing. You bring a strong sense of identity to each piece by 
thinking creatively about the language you choose to use. 

 Tiana consistently demonstrating the school values throughout each day. You are an excellent role model for 
others! 

 

Room 9 Noah F personal excellence.  You have been participating and contributing in all areas of school. 
 Leon resilience.  You are following class routines and have settled into school well.  Ka pai! 
 Clem managing self.  Well done for asking when you needed support in your learning. 
 Hudson enhancing the hauora of your friends.  You helped a friend in need. 
 Corina personal excellence.  Well done for trying your best in writing 
 Alice personal excellence.  Well done for carefully listening to instructions. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Suessical JR 
 

On Thursday 1st November Takapuna Grammar's Broadway 
Squad will be visiting the school to present a 15-minute 
highlights package of songs from their 2018 production, 
SEUSSICAL JR. 
 

This show brings to life the zany, literary world of Dr Seuss. 
From The Cat in the Hat to Horton the Elephant this show 
has it all - and remember,"...a person's a person no matter 
how small."  
 

The Broadway Squad is a junior musical theatre programme 
for students in Years 7 through 10. They will also be 
presenting the full Broadway Junior production of Seussical in 
the TGS Performing Arts Department from November 8th -
10th.  Please see the attached poster for more information." 
 
 

Photolife Studios 
By now you will have received your PhotoLife Shoot Key 
slip.  This enables you to access, view and order your 
child’s photographs online.  If you have more than one child, 
please note that each student has given their own individual 
Shoot Key.   
 
All photos ordered by midnight on Sunday 18th 
November will be delivered to Bayswater School free of 
charge.  Orders made beyond this date will be sent to your 
home address and incur a delivery charge. 
 
 
 







 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Fun Preschool Play Mornings 

Preschool Play sessions are coming to the parks near you again this summer! A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big 
toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee and enjoy our beautiful parks! Caregiver supervision is 
required and sessions are weather dependent. Dates and times: 
 

• TUESDAYS @ Windsor Reserve between Nov 6 - Dec 11 and Jan 8 - Mar 26; 

• THURSDAYS @ Bayswater Park between Nov 1 - Dec 13 and Jan 10- Mar 28.9:30am - 11.00am 
 

Brought to you by the Devonport Peninsula Trust, with support from the Devonport Takapuna Local Board. For further info please 
contact Maria on 09 445 9533 / 027 924 3494 or maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 

Scotty Brewer Skate Day – 17th November 2018 from 10am to 3pm 
Devonport’s annual Skateboard competition with categories for under 13s, under 16s, groms, open and girls divisions with great 
prizes. All ages welcome. Food & drink for sale - ‘BYO’ bottle for water.  For more info call Maria ph: 445 9533 or email: 
maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz.  Brought to you by the Devonport Peninsula Trust, with support from the Devonport-Takapuna 
Local Board. 

 


